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City of Evansville

Economic Development Committee

Monday, August 15, 2016, 6:00 PM 

City Hall, 31 S. Madison St. Evansville, WI

MINUTES
1. Call to Order – Chairperson Lewis called the meeting to order at 6:03pm
2. Roll Call:

	Members
	Present
	Absent
	
	Others Present

	Gene Lewis
	P
	
	
	Community Development Dir., Jason Sergeant

	Erika Stuart
	P
	
	
	City Administrator, Ian Rigg

	Derek Allen
	P
	
	
	Mayor, Bill Hurtley

	Sarah Bauer
	P
	
	
	Chamber Board Executive Dir., Christina Slaback

	Gene Bass
	P
	
	
	Chamber Board President, John Morning

	Sue Berg
	P
	
	
	Wally Shannon

	Brandon Rutz
	P
	
	
	Tris Lahti  

	
	
	
	
	Nichole Genz


3. Motion to Approve Agenda – Berg/Bass, passed unanimously.
4. Motion to waive the reading of the minutes of the July 18, 2016 regular meeting and approve them as printed – Bass/Berg, passed unanimously.
5. Introduction of guests –Economic Development Committee members and guests introduced themselves.
6. Citizen Appearances, other than listed agenda items – None.
7. Monthly Report
a. City Report on Economic Development Activities – Sergeant presented his staff report, including:
· Brief discussions with ShopKo and Oppidan regarding possible future development in Evansville. They remain interested and are internally developing and researching ideal store formats and sizes.

· Historic Preservation Commission approved upgrades to downtown storefront at 14 W Main, construction has begun.

· Meet and greets continued in conjunction with the Chamber. Most businesses have been visited.

· Plan Commission approved a land division request for formecology to expand their site for improved traffic flow. Also approved final plans for 4 additional residential units near downtown.

· Onsite meeting with Stoughton Trailers to discuss new product lines coming out soon and need for workforce.  Regional assistance will be needed.

· Continue work with Discover Mediaworks on economic development marketing video.  The producer has crews in Evansville and filming is underway.

· United States Postal Service has notified the City of new construction intentions, no site has been confirmed.  

· Common Council approved a Mobile Business Ordinance.

· Discussing possible RLF pilot programs with the Wisconsin Hispanic Chamber of Commerce for two business proposals.  

· Golden Paw pet boutique is now open

· Mama Rita’s Pizzeria and Bakery is now open

· First Wireframes of Website are under review. Comments are drafted for return.  New drafts expected about a week after staff returns comment.

· CRS re-certification is beginning.  Staff will be dedicated significant time to assuring it’s completion

· 18W Main is available for rent, $700 to $900 a month.

· Former Mastertech car care building is available for rent.

· Continue work with three businesses in very early stages, funding and space are challenges.

· Plan Commission will review Site plan for an expansion at Swiss Family Smokehouse.

· Property Maintenance Ordinance is drafted, Alderman support is needed.

· General updates to the zoning ordinance are beginning to be drafted

· A chicken keeping ordinance is being drafted.

b. Chamber of Commerce Report – Slaback presented Chamber Report and noted the upcoming Ladies Night Out.
a. Tourism Commission Report – Berg summarized recent tourism activities. An upcoming event August 28th regarding historic car travel and Lake Leota.
c. Entrepreneurship sub-committee update – Rutz indicated a draft of the report is being passed out tonight. 
8. New Business
a. Presentation and discussion of Entrepreneurship Subcommittee draft report 

(Smart Growth Economic Development Goal 6, Objective 1) – Rutz and Lahti provided an overview of the findings.  Rutz highlighted the most important thing he saw was for the City to improve marketing efforts and reputation including operating a social media account or being more involved in social media.  Rigg indicated public records regulations would make operating a City owned Facebook page problematic.  Rutz asked about the perception that the City is unfriendly.  Rigg noted that communication out of City hall need to be more consistent and well branded. Sergeant indicated communication among landlords and tenants has come up as a frequent issue with business owners.  Morning indicated the City should not be loaning money to businesses because it requires too much information from the business to be turned over to a government agency.  Rigg summarized the revolving loan fund is meant to help in instances when traditional financing isn’t ideal for the business or as a gap financing measure.  Sergeant noted the City should not be competing with local lenders but using the RLF as a way to provide more funding options to small business start-ups.  Committee discussed how to best market the City as a place for information and the City’s willingness to get information to start-ups.  Committee would like to see the City be active in its efforts to reach out to start-ups. Morning indicated the last place a business person wants to go is to the City.  Rigg noted some of things in the report could have been a result of one person’s interaction and that shapes the perception of the City. Hurtley indicated he would like to see improvements in the City’s perception to the public and enjoys working with the Community Development Director as issues come up.  He would like to see more business in Evansville.  A final version of the report will be submitted next month summarized information and a slightly shorter format.  
b. Preliminary discussion of  2017 Economic Development Budget

(Smart Growth Economic Development Goal 1, Objective 4) – Sergeant distributed budget and overviewed the proposed outlines.  Committee discussed the proposal and were satisfied with the items outlined.
9. Old Business
a. Staff update regarding new city website development
(Smart Growth Economic Development Goal 1, Objective 1) – Staff has reviewed the home page mock-ups and will get a final version soon.
b. Staff update regarding economic development marketing video
(Smart Growth Economic Development Goal 4, Objective 5) – Discover Media Works is filming now and will provide a rough edit soon.
10. Education and News. “Planning Magazine: Big Box Bust?” was discussed.
11. Meeting Reminder: Next regular meeting September 26, 2016, 6:00 pm
12. Motion to Adjourn – at 7:48pm Berg/Stuart, passed unanimously.
